
From: Lass, Vicki (OMAFRA) <vicki.lass@ontario.ca> 
Sent: Friday, February 9, 2018 9:12 AM 
To: Dwayne Evans 
Subject: RE: Learning Opportunity at F.E. Madill  
  
Good morning Dwayne;  I have attached the project summary.   
  
In brief the role of the ec dev committee or Municipality would be to decide what you would like to 
learn from your youth.  And assist them with becoming a delegation to council.  It is best if the 
committee or council are prepared to act on the report if at all possible.   
  
We ask the youth to conduct research on your question and then prepare a report and present it with 
recommendations as a delegation to council.  It is research about youth, for youth, by youth 
  
Some topics might include  

        How to reverse youth outmigration  

        How to connect youth better to local job and career opportunities – if job fairs aren’t working 
(and they aren’t really) how can we engage youth with employers  

        What services do you want to see for youth and how can we connect you to those.  

        How do we improve youth leadership and volunteerism.   
  
So besides deciding on a research topic and teaching youth how to become a delegation, we usually 
have a representative go to the school with me – approximately 2-3 times over the semester to chat 
with the youth and help explain the research and municipal process.  I would assist with coaching 
that.  The participating classes are in the morning and so that is when we would visit the school. 
  
Let me know if you have any questions.   
  

cheers, 

Vicki  

Vicki Lass 

Agriculture and Rural Economic Development Advisor Huron & Perth 

63 Lorne Ave., East, Unit 2B 

Stratford, Ontario 

N5A 6S4 

Tel: 519-271-6574 

Cel: 519-274-2214 

If you have any accommodation needs or require communication supports or 
alternative formats, please let me know.  
  
  
From: Dwayne Evans [mailto:DEvans@northhuron.ca]  
Sent: February 7, 2018 9:22 PM 
To: Lass, Vicki (OMAFRA) 
Subject: Re: Learning Opportunity at F.E. Madill 
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Hi Vicki 

  

This has not been discussed with the Ec Dev Committee as of yet.  I am confident they would 

want this project to proceed.   

  

If you could send me a summary of the project, I will canvass the committee to see if  someone 

local is available and interested to work with you on this project.  

  

Dwayne  

 

Sent from my iPhone 

 

On Feb 5, 2018, at 7:06 AM, Lass, Vicki (OMAFRA) <vicki.lass@ontario.ca> wrote: 
Hi Dwayne;  the teachers at F.E. Madill have reached out to me with a request to proceed with the 
project that Connie and I proposed to them last December.  (see below)   As we have discussed I am 
most interested in continuing with this project.  I am not sure how the Ec Dev committee feels about 
proceeding.  Is there local interested to pursue this project?   
  
cheers, 

Vicki  

Vicki Lass 
Agriculture and Rural Economic Development Advisor Huron & Perth 
63 Lorne Ave., East, Unit 2B 
Stratford, Ontario 
N5A 6S4 
Tel: 519-271-6574 
Cel: 519-274-2214 
If you have any accommodation needs or require communication supports or alternative formats, 
please let me know.  
  
  
From: Paul.Bartman FEMSS [mailto:paul.bartman@ed.amdsb.ca]  
Sent: February 2, 2018 2:18 PM 
To: Lass, Vicki (OMAFRA); M Smith 
Subject: Learning Opportunity at F.E. Madill 

  

Vicki, 

We met with you before Christmas concerning a possible learning opportunity with you, the 

township of North Huron and our school.  Since our meeting we have had a change in principal 

and I understand that Connie Goodall is no longer in her position with North Huron.  We (Matt 

Smith and myself) are still interested in pursuing this opportunity so I have contacted you as a 

starting point.  Will this work better if we have a local contact? Has someone been hired to fill 

the role that Connie was in?  Are you willing to go ahead without someone local and see where 

the project takes us? 
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If this is still a possibility we would like to get to work on it sooner rather than later.  We start 

our new semester on Monday and were thinking it would be great to have you come in and talk 

to our classes during the first few weeks of the semester.  I realize that this is short notice but 

even if we could fit it in before the end of February that would be great.  My class is grade 12 

data management and runs from 8:55 to 10:10 each day, Matt's class is grade 11/12 

interdisciplinary studies and runs from 10:15 to 11:30 each day, so it would work great if you 

could speak to both groups in one visit. 

  

Thanks for your time and please let me know if this something we can make work. 

  

Paul 

  

 

 

Paul Bartman 

FEMSS Math Teacher 

FEMSS Math Department Head 

  

 


